


Below, we offer an overview of the work and substantive recommendations that the RIC has made thus

far. We also highlight steps that other campus departments and programs have taken over the past year

in response
a



Status: This recom



an offender can groom the individuals in the victim’s environment, the less likely it is that the offender



Status: This recommendation has been communicated to the Provost and to the Office of Title IX and

Equal Opportunity. Title IX already follows this recommendation by retaining records for all reported

issues and the steps taken to address them, as well as following up with reporting parties where

appropriate. The Provost’s Office will work with appropriate faculty governance bodies to develop and

communicate procedures for documentation and addressing of reported concerns, including anonymous

reports or those that may not constitute policy violations.

(9) The college should host an annual conference where the entire Holy Cross community and relevant

community partners come together to engage in sexual violence prevention awareness, to receive

updates on college work in this area, and to remember our history.

Status: The RIC recommends that the Culture Shift Working Group be responsible for considering and

carrying out this recommendation.

(10) The college should provide an annual report on the status of the college’s response to the Cozen

O’Connor recommendations.

Status: This communication constitutes the annual report to the community for AY 2022–2023.

Other Steps Taken at the College

In addition to the recommendations emerging from the RIC’s work, various departments at the college

have been actively engaged in addressing the Cozen O’Connor report’s recommendations, including:

● Training for all employees on reporting requirements of responsible employees and

Clery campus security authorities (Fall 2023 semester online module launch).

● Continued proactive promotion of the Office of Title IX & Equal Opportunity (e.g.,

regular office newsletters providing educational content and highlighting events and

programming).

● Office of Title IX & Equal Opportunity ongoing access to outside counsel.

● Dissemination of an annual report by the Office of Title IX & Equal Opportunity providing

data regarding reports and resolutions.

RIC Next Steps

The RIC has assigned members to new working groups to address the thematic areas of

recommendations that have yet to be completed. Some of the original four working groups will remain

in place in order to provide continued oversight for recommendations that are in progress, including the

planning for restorative justice events and practices.

The committee will continue to endeavor to be true to the example of the Cozen O’Connor report in

centering survivors’ experiences. As co-chairs, we are grateful to the members of their committee for

their important work and to all the members of our community who strive every day to ensurefo
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Derek DeBobes, Director of Title IX and Equal Opportunity

Ann Marie Leshkowich, Dean of the Faculty

Co-chairs, Recommendation Implementation Committee
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